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A meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Welton Room, Welton Village Hall on Monday 10th March 2014.

                    Present: 
Cllrs D Pikett (Chairman), A Greenway, E Reall, Mrs M Chapman, S England,                   Mrs P van Gelderen, Mrs S Watson, Mrs K England, M Powell, A Lowen, A Linden and     G Hobbs
  Also present:  County Cllr Mrs S Rawlins, District Cllr Mrs D Rodgers and 1 member of the public
                  

 Clerk:   Mrs Julie Murray
14/03/01  Chairman’s remarks


The Chairman welcomed everyone to the March meeting. 
14/03/02
Apologies
On a proposal from Cllr Reall, seconded by Cllr Mrs Chapman, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote to accept apologies from Cllr James, having considered and accepted his reason for absence. District Cllr M Parish and the Police also sent their apologies. 
14/03/03  Disclosure of pecuniary interests
  Cllr Mrs Chapman declared a personal interest in agenda item 7 as a member of the War Memorial Flower Fund committee. Cllr Greenway declared a personal interest in agenda item 7 as a LALC County Committee member.
14/03/04
Minutes


On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that the notes of the meeting held on 10th February 2014 were approved and signed as the minutes.
14/03/05  Clerk’s Report
       Lagoon area update: the transfer deeds have been sent to the Solicitor
       St Mary’s School Governor: still waiting to hear from the school 

       Chancel Repair Liability: waiting for further information and quotes
14/03/06  Correspondence 
       Monsieur Freslon – Twinning invitation

Western Power Distribution – Letter regarding tree cutting programme and disruption to electricity supply on 10/3/14

       Lincoln & Lindsey Blind Society – Copy of accounts

       WLDC – Register of Electors 17.2.14

       WLDC – Notice of Appeal Inquiry 130168 Land west of Ryland Road, Dunholme

14/03/07  Financial Matters
· On a proposal from Cllr Reall, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was RESOLVED following a majority vote (9 for, 3 abstensions by named payees) to accept the accounts presented for payment.
· Councillors received details of income and expenditure to 28.2.14.
· On a proposal from Cllr Reall, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote, to award a grant of £150.00 for the War Memorial Flower Fund. This was resolved by the council in accordance with its powers under section 137 and 139 of the Local Government Act 1972 that it should incur this expenditure, which in the opinion of the council was in the interests of the inhabitants of Welton.
· On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs Chapman, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to purchase Public Liability Insurance for the May Day event and to loan the barriers and signage for the road closure/diversion.
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· On a proposal from Cllr Reall, seconded by Cllr Powell, it was RESOLVED following a majority vote (11 for, 1 abstension) to subscribe to the LALC Training Scheme for 2014/2015.
· On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Hobbs, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote to donate £100.00 to the Lincoln & Lindsey Blind Society towards the cost of an iPad. This was resolved by the council in accordance with its powers under section 137 and 139 of the Local Government Act 1972 that it should incur this expenditure, which in the opinion of the council was in the interests of the inhabitants of Welton.
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TalkTalk

Broadband  

4.17

                 

 

TalkTalk

Mobile Phone 

175.24

             

 

E-ON

MPK Gas A/c 

63.81

               

 

EDF

PO Electricity A/c  

208.33

             

 

EDF

MPK Electricity A/c  

27.81

               

 

HSBC

Bank charges 

220.00

             

 

SLCC Enterprises Ltd

Clerk's attendance at SLCC Conference

49.02

               

 

ESPO

Stationery/Cleaning materials

72.67

               

 

Booker Cash & Carry

MPK/PO Stock purchases

41.41

               

 

Unicom

PO/MPK Telephone Charges

588.16

             

 

Veolia ES (UK) Ltd

Village grass cutting/footpath strimming - August 2013

2,030.00

          

 

EKM Limited

Re-surfacing Skatepark ramps

3,991.93

          

 

Wages

215.00

             

 

Vision ICT

Website hosting to Feb 2015

10.35

               

 

M Powell

Cllr Travel expenses - Planning event in M/Rasen

9.90

                 

 

A Greenway

Cllr Travel expenses - Library information day in Lincoln

39.55

               

 

Cash

Petty Cash

115.84

             

 

C&V Leaflet Distribution

Neighbourhood Plan questionnaire

324.16

             

 

Trade UK 

Storage shed/Battery operated drill

100.00

             

 

Walk in the Park

Charity event grant for refreshments

1,134.46

          

 

EKM Limited

Boundary fence supply/installation on Ryland Road playing field

112.50

             

 

Playmaintain

Annual Play Equipment inspection

390.20

             

 

Mrs M Chapman

Reimbursement for payment of train tickets to France

163.85

             

 

ESPO

Stationery 


14/03/08  Planning Matters       
       No Observations/Comments on:

130788 – Mr G Brookes – 115 Rivehall Avenue – Extension to dwelling to provide 2no bedrooms, lounge  and wc. Construct new driveway and vehicular access
130928 – Mr T Coulton – 4 The Hardings – Single storey extension to rear and extension over garage Appeal for Refusal of Planning Permission on Application 130040 – Mr & Mrs Pickering
PROPOSAL: Continuance of construction of replica Lincolnshire barn to form holiday lets, amendment to planning application 128470 granted 21st June 2012
Planning Permission Granted on:

        130789 – Mr A Jacklin – 16 Kingsway – Extension and alterations – single storey extension

130776/130777 – Mr & Mrs Dyson – 7 Ryland Road – Single storey, corridor link extension to rear and listed building consent for the above
Appeals:

· Appeal for Refusal of Planning Permission on Application 130168 – Mr C Pickering
 PROPOSAL: Outline planning application for erection of 74no dwellings - including 30no affordable units with associated access arrangements and open space provision - access to be considered and not reserved for subsequent applications. 

         LOCATION: Land west of Ryland Road, Dunholme 

         PLANNING INSPECTORATE APPEAL REF: APP/N2535/A/13/2207053

         NOTIFICATION DATE: 29 October 2013 

         RESPONSE DEADLINE DATE: 31st December 2013

        Inquiry date: 25.3.2014
· Appeal for Refusal of Planning Permission on Application 130040 – Mr & Mrs C Pickering

        PROPOSAL: Continuance of construction of replica Lincolnshire barn to form holiday lets, amendment to    planning application 128470 granted 21st June 2012

        LOCATION: Glebe Farm, Horncastle Lane, Scampton

        PLANNING INSPECTORATE APPEAL REF: AP/N2535/A/14/2212091

        NOTIFICATION DATE: 6 February 2014

        RESPONSE DEADLINE DATE: 13th March 2014
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· 130926 – Mrs C Gordon – 55 Northfield Road – To erect 6ft fence around the boundary to the side   to enclose the grassed area – This property is on the corner of Hackthorn Road and Northfield Road. The fence may be crossing the boundary and will stick out like a sore thumb. It is intended to enclose the garden. The house next door sits slightly back and a fence here would be unsightly. It will visually 
Impair views to pull out of the junction. Children use the road to travel to and from school and to Manor

Park. It will look horrendous and be a potential hazard to drivers. Suggest refusal on these grounds.

The neighbouring properties at 24 & 26 had not been notified by WLDC.
· 130995 – Beal Developments Ltd & ACIS Group – Land to the east of Halfpenny Close and north of The Hardings – Erection of 50no. residential dwellings, to include 31no. affordable and 19no. open market dwellings – Councillors were taken to look at this site by WLDC in November 2012. Cllr England comments in Planning Box.
8.02pm Meeting adjourned to allow County Cllr Mrs Rawlins and District Cllr Mrs Rodgers to speak
It was suggested that the PC has a discussion with a Planning Officer from WLDC regarding the Neighbourhood Plan. 

7 sites within the village have been identified which could be up to 497 houses approx., 1270 extra people in the village.  Only the Prebend Lane development currently includes any benefit to the village.  There are also the Dunholme developments – 2 already in the pipeline (in the region of 134 dwellings) - to consider their affect on the infrastructure in Welton.
Local Plan – Where does it stand currently? Central Lincs Local Development Scheme is to be published in 2015. 

Planning applications are being submitted in advance of the Neighbourhood Plan coming into place. There is a need to speak with the Planning Department at WLDC to discuss the future development of Welton. There are also major concerns regarding the junctions on the A15 to Welton and Scampton
8.22pm Meeting resumed

Appeal for Refusal of Planning Permission on Application 130168 – Mr C Pickering

PROPOSAL: Outline planning application for erection of 74no dwellings - including 30no affordable 
units with associated access arrangements and open space provision - access to be considered and 
not reserved for subsequent applications. – On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr 
England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that Cllr Greenway and the Clerk will 
attend the Public Inquiry.
· On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that comments/observations on the above applications are submitted to WLDC.

· On a proposal from Cllr Reall, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote for a meeting to be arranged with WLDC for Cllrs Greenway and England to discuss future planning in the village as a whole.
14/03/09  Committees

Notes and reports from the following Committees were received:
· Publications & Heritage Committee held on 11th February 2014
· Highways & Utilities Committee held on 11th February 2014
· Environment Committee held on 18th February 2014
14/03/10  Neighbourhood Plan
The questionnaire achieved a 21.6% return and the analysis is nearly complete. Thanks are expressed to Cllrs Mrs England and Mrs van Gelderen for their work on this. The committee are considering a presentation at the Annual Parish Meeting, although an Open Day might be a better option which they are looking into. The Sustainability Scoping Report is nearly ready to send off for comment – awaiting the analysis of the questionnaire. The Emergency Services have been consulted and Stagecoach has also been approached. Richard Fieldsend (Welton Jays Ltd) has requested a meeting to discuss a possible future development and Cllr England and the Clerk met with him for an initial briefing. The area of land is at the rear of The Jays. He and his team will be making a presentation at the next Neighbourhood Plan Committee meeting and to Full Council in April. Cllr Lowen will speak at the Neighbourhood Plan Committee meeting regarding the Lancaster Community Development Project.  
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14/03/11  Council and Committees
· On a proposal from Cllr Powell, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to move the date of the Annual Parish Meeting to 8th May 2014.
· Twinning – train tickets have been purchased. Waiting to hear from Moncé regarding arrangements for the visit. On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Reall, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote to set a budget of £400.00 for the purchase of a commemorative plaque and/or gift; the Clerk and Cllrs Mrs Chapman and Mrs van Gelderen were delegateed to deal with this.
· On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs Chapman, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to obtain quotations for leasing a fully maintained vehicle for the Facilities Team and seek comparisons and insurance.
14/03/12  Welton Library
· A discussion took place regarding the Parish Council running the library and an updated report given. It was agreed that it would be possible to sustain it until January 2018 and look at other options before that date.
8.51pm Meeting adjourned for County Cllr Mrs Rawlins to give the financial projections

8.56pm Meeting resumed
Thanks were expressed to County Cllr Mrs Rawlins.

The Chairman went round the table asking Councillors to give their opinions on the matter, they concluded that they were in favour of taking on the library for at least 2 years. It is staggering to think of it being closed. Don’t know what Co-op will do in the future, possibly take it over in the short term and use it as a lever with developers to make a contribution, if we don’t keep it we may lose it. Concerns regarding the unpredictability of the Co-op. If the Village Hall were to be taken over by the PC, the library could be housed in this building together with the Parish Office and could be run for a long time and an extension to the Village Hall would be possible. Concerns were expressed regarding the administrative burden on the Clerk and Parish Office; might need to address the matter by taking on extra staff in the future.
9.15pm Meeting adjourned to allow a member of the public to speak

A Risk Assessment has taken into account staffing and the increased cost of this. A Project Manager may be required to take it forward.
9.18pm Resume meeting
On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was RESOLVED following a majority vote (10 for, 2 against) to take over the running of the library and submit the application to LCC.
14/03/13  Councillors’ Reports
Cllr Lowen reported on the current situation with the Lancaster Community Development Project – it is a whole sports facility with a swimming pool, not just a pool project for the public to use the facilities at the school in the evenings and at weekends. They are meeting later this month with LCC to discuss a substantial amount of funding. If successful, the project will move forward. A Feasibility Study and Business Plan have been done. £30,000 raised to date. Hopeful to submit a planning application soon. A questionnaire has been sent out and statistics are being collated. Modified drawings are to be done. He will attend the Neighbourhood Plan Committee meeting. It will bring employment and better sports facilities to the village and surrounding areas.
Cllr Hobbs – tree at corner of Prebend Lane and Rivehall Avenue needs its crown lifting – reported via Highways & Utilities Committee. Chase LCC.

The next Full Council meeting will be held on Monday 14th April 2014

